Baylor Round Table

The International Exchange Program
February 20, 2008
Kronzer Great Hall
Hughes-Dillard Alumni Center
The International Exchange Program was a big success.  The refreshments table was beautifully decorated with reminders of other countries including the world globe. The refreshments served were recipes from different countries around the world provided by the hospitality committee and coordinated by Carolyn Keathley.
Kay O’Brien, Vice President, Baylor Round Table, offered a word of prayer and then welcomed the members for Judy Maggard who was unable to attend.  She expressed appreciation to everyone for attending this special presentation.  Kay then introduced Martha Lou Scott and asked her to announce the new slate of officers for next year.  Kathy Hillman, Parliamentarian was called on to present the officer slate since she was the highest ranking current officer present and not on the slate for next year.  Once the new officers were announced a motion was made to accept the new officers, which passed unanimously. Kathy ended by announcing that the new slate of officers would be installed at the Anniversary Luncheon on March, 5th.
The new slate of officers presented for the 2008-2009 year are:

President – Kay O’Brien

Vice President (and President-Elect) – Leigh Ann Marshall

Corresponding Secretary – Carolyn Keathley

Recording Secretary – Tam Dunn

Treasurer – Tricia Tolbert

Parliamentarian – Gerrie Lilley

Publicity Coordinator – Paulette Edwards

Co-Historian – Patricia Pack (will serve with Teresa Mellon)

Nominating Committee members:  Martha Lou Scott (chair), Jerrie Berryhill, Marilyn Eichelberger, Leigh Ann Marshall, Lorin Matthews, Kay O’Brien, and Susie Oliver.
Kay made two announcements: 1) The Round Table Anniversary Luncheon will be on Wednesday, March 5th and, 2) The Style Show and Scholarship Luncheon will be on Wednesday, May 7th.

Laurie Wilson introduced, Dr. Mike Morrison, guest speaker.

Dr. Morrison presented a power point presentation of beautiful pictures of his travels through The International Exchange Program at Baylor University.  Dr. Morrison explained that the 2012 Vision - Imperative XI - Emphasize Global Education is what this program is all about.  People are hungry to hear about Baylor.  Also, Dr. Morrison acknowledge all of the former Directors of International Programs, particularly John and Ruth Belew and Linda Klatt for all of their help with the program.
After the presentation by Dr. Morrison there were several questions from the Round Table members.

Kay then expressed appreciation to Mike Morrison and to this year’s committee which was responsible for the planning of the event.  The committee was co-chaired by Laurie Wilson and Royce Goforth and committee members were Joan Branyon, Elizabeth Kelley, Kathryn Mueller, Anita Rolf and Donell Teaff.
Kay concluded the program by thanking everyone for their presence.
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Pack, Recording Secretary
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